M I N U T E S

TOWN OF APPLE VALLEY

PLANNING COMMISSION

Regular Meeting

Wednesday, December 2, 2009
CALL TO ORDER

At 6:01 p.m., the Regular meeting of the Planning Commission of the Town of Apple Valley for December 2, 2009, was called to order by Chairman Kallen.

ROLL CALL

Roll call was taken with the following members present:  Commissioner Larry Cusack, Commissioner David Hernandez, Commissioner John Putko, and Chairman Bruce Kallen.  Absent: Vice-Chairman B.R. “Bob” Tinsley
STAFF PRESENT

Lori Lamson, Assistant Director of Community Development; Pam Cupp, Associate Planner, and Patty Hevle, Planning Commission Secretary.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Commissioner Hernandez led the Pledge of Allegiance.
1.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES

A. 
Minutes for the Regular Meeting of November 4, 2009.

Motion by Commissioner Putko, seconded by Commissioner Cusack, to approve the Minutes for the Regular Meeting of November 4, 2009.

Motion carried by the following vote:  Ayes:  Commissioner Cusack, Commissioner Hernandez, Commissioner Putko, and Chairman Kallen.  Noes:  None.  Abstain: None. Absent: Vice-Chairman Tinsley.

PUBLIC HEARING ITEMS

2. Development Code Amendment No. 2009-006.  
Applicant:
Town of Apple Valley
Location:
Town-wide
Chairman Kallen opened the public hearing at 6:05 p.m.

Ms. Pam Cupp, Associate Planner, presented the staff report as filed by the Planning Division.

Commissioner Hernandez commented on adding the 2½-acre limitation.

Chairman Kallen stated he was hoping there would be more information forthcoming in roof-top models.

Ms. Cupp stated that roof-top models are fairly new and there are limits for heights of single-family residences.  She stated that anyone who wanted a roof-top model would need to come before the Commission under a Development Permit review process.

Chairman Kallen also stated he preferred the brown, rather than the white, painted turbines because they are less noticeable in the desert.
Ms. Cupp stated the proposed colors could be reviewed on a case-by-case basis.

Mr. Mark Smith and Mr. George Stanford presented the Commission with some photographs of various wind turbines.  Mr. Stanford commented on the necessity for energy conservation due to the increasing population.  Mr. Stanford spoke of the need for cities to reduce the minimum lot size required for wind turbines so that more turbines could be allowed.

Chairman Kallen requested to know the height of the “Falcon” units.  

Mr. Smith stated they were eighteen (18) feet in height and the turbine part measured six (6) by seven (7) feet.  He further commented that these turbines emit less noise than the traditional ones.  He further stated that the colors were impregnated, not painted, into the fiberglass.

Ms. Donna Griffin, Apple Valley, stated that a wind turbine would make a big difference in saving money on her energy usage.  

Mr. Tom Piper, Apple Valley, spoke in favor of allowing the wind turbines.

Since there was no one else in the audience requesting to speak to this item, Chairman Kallen closed the public hearing at 6:30 p.m.
Commissioner Cusack requested to know the size of Ms. Griffin’s property.  Ms. Griffin stated it was one-half (1/2) acre in size.

Discussion ensued regarding the allowable lot size for wind turbines.

Chairman Kallen and Commissioner Cusack felt the lot size should be 2-½ acres at this time, and if the need arose, the Commission could revisit the issue at a later date.

Commissioners Hernandez and Putko felt that one (1) acre would be sufficient, especially with the fast-changing technology associated with wind turbines.

Chairman Kallen expressed concerns about an influx of thirty (30)-foot tall wind turbines being installed on smaller lots.  He stated they are not something that would be replaced often because of their expense and, if newer technology came out in the meantime, the Town would still have an over abundance of out-dated thirty (30)-foot tall wind turbines.  

Commissioner Hernandez was concerned about excluding residents who had less than 2-½ acre properties.

Ms. Lori Lamson, Assistant Director of Community Development, stated the Codes have been too restrictive on wind energy.  She stated that staff had originally suggested 2-½ acres but, after workshop discussions, thought the Commission was leaning toward one (1)-acre lots.  However, the technology is changing quickly and the Code can be re-evaluated to determine if the standards should be modified further.

Ms. Lamson further stated that, if the Commission desired, they could postpone the item until Vice-Chairman Tinsley returned and there was a full Commission.  

Discussion ensued on the issue of the acreage.

Commissioners Cusack and Hernandez agreed they could leave it at 2-½ acres at this time, while moving it forward to Council and making the Council aware of its conflict with the acreage.

Ms. Lamson stated that the Development Code could be revised after evaluating the turbines that are approved for a larger lot, such as 2-½ acres, and determining if they would be aesthetically appropriate for a smaller lot.

MOTION:
Motion by Chairman Kallen, seconded by Commissioner Hernandez, to approve Planning Commission Resolution No. 2009-007 changing the lot size to 2-½ acres. 

After some discussion concerning guy wires as opposed to monopoles, as well as net acreage vs. gross acreage, Chairman Kallen amended his motion.
AMENDED MOTION:


Motion by  Chairman Kallen seconded by Commissioner Hernandez, that the Planning Commission move to approve Planning Commission Resolution No. 2009-007, amending lot size to two (2) acres net with monopoles preferred and forwarding a recommendation that the Town Council amend Title 9 “Development Code” of the Town of Apple Valley Municipal Code amending Section 9.78 “Wind Turbines.”
ROLL CALL VOTE:

Ayes:

Commissioner Cusack



Commissioner Hernandez

Commissioner Putko



Chairman Kallen

Noes:

None

Abstain:
None 

Absent:
Vice-Chairman Tinsley

The motion carried by a 4-0-0-1 vote

PUBLIC COMMENTS

Mr. Joe Guasti, wanted the Commission to be aware of the cost differences in various types of wind turbines.

Mr. Mark Smith commented that no neighborhood complaints had been received on any of the units they had installed, and that they had installed one (1) in Hesperia on a one (1)-acre lot.

PLANNING COMMISSION COMMENTS

Chairman Kallen commented that the Development Code Advisory Committee will meet one (1) more time.    
STAFF COMMENTS

Ms. Lamson, Assistant Director of Community Development, reminded the Commission of the packet for the Planner’s Institute to be held March 24th to 26th, 2010 in Monterey, California.  She requested that the Commission RSVP by January 10, 2010.

Ms. Lamson further stated that the meeting for December 16, 2009, will be cancelled due to a lack of agenda items.  The Commission will meet again January 6, 2010 and she wished everyone Happy Holidays.
OTHER BUSINESS
None
ADJOURNMENT

Motion by Chairman Kallen, seconded by Commissioner Putko, and unanimously carried, to adjourn the meeting of the Planning Commission at 7:00 p.m. to the Regular Meeting of January 6, 2010 at 6:00 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted by:







__________________________







Patty Hevle







Planning Commission Secretary







Approved by:


_________________________


Bruce Kallen, Chairman
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